S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 3rd April 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, Mr P Bland, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mrs M Albinson
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 3rd January 2019: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks and Mr Smallwood declared an interest as they are Allotment Tenants.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the end of year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the finances which he would be going through as well as two Summary Sheets, one for the full Parish Council and a simplified statement for issue to Residents at the Parish Annual Meeting.  He explained that the figure in the spend column is in hand due to two main items.

· CIL Payment of £20,122.50 received
· Sale of Equipment £5,200.00 received
He added that a further £20,000 (approximately) is expected to be received from CIL and said that the cost of the Village Hall Extension is expected to be around £37,000.
Mr Jordan then went through each of the items referring to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK, slightly under budget; 
General Admin – Repairs & Maintenance – The figure includes the redecoration of the Parish Office, Installation of the Emergency Lighting and the re-location of the Garage Boiler into the Parish Office Toilets; Computer/Internet – This is higher than anticipated due to the new back-up charges; New Equipment – The figure of £205.00 is the cost of the new tablet; Subscriptions and Insurances – One off payments; Audit Fees – OK; Courses – First Aid courses for Mrs Cornwell and Mrs Kirby; Planning & Other Fees – The figure of £4,189.16 looks high against a £1,500 budget as it includes a £25 payment to DVLA for the V5 Tractor document, the £3666.66 Easement Fee re Wootton Park and the Parish Office Structural Survey; Business Rates – The figure of £2,016.00 is a one-off payment.
Mr Jordan said that the figure of £16,573.62 against a budget of £14,900 is OK.

Mr Jordan spoke briefly about the payment made to the Borough Council for Business Rates and commented that the Parish Council was unhappy that these had to be paid last year, however, he was pleased to say that after a review by the Borough Council a Nil bill has been received for this new financial year. 

Allotments – OK, Repairs & Maintenance is a little higher than expected, the figure includes the cost of two new Water Tanks; the incomes of £25 per plot per annum have all been received. It was said that the Allotments sit at £401.85 in hand. This money will be set aside for this coming year.

Bus shelters – OK; The figure of £15790.00 is the cost of the three new Bus Shelters, the Grant of £11,845 towards this cost has been received from the NCC Parish Partnership Scheme.

Cemetery – OK; Wages/Contract - £2,117.50 against a £1,200 budget is high but includes some clearing up work and tree surgery; New Works – This includes the relocation of the Cemetery Tap, Renovation of the Benches and the Consecration Fees; Business Rates – Again, the figure of £960.00 is a one-off payment; Fees have been received at £17,860 leaving a balance of £10,623.40 in hand.
Mr Jordan commented that a Nil bill has been received for the Business Rates at the Cemetery for this new financial year. 

Churchyard – OK; Wages/Repairs - The figure of £2,573.00 against a budget of £1,000 includes work to remove the conifer tree in the corner of the Churchyard and the new rear footpath.
Mr Price spoke regarding the Sensory Garden and stated that the recently removed Conifer Tree roots had displaced some of the grave stones.

Mrs Cornwell said that she was aware of the situation and would make the necessary enquiries to have the roots removed and the grave stones re-levelled.

Footway lighting – OK, Supply and Maintenance – £12,360.39 against a budget of £10,000 is up; Repairs – The figure of £3,313.73 includes the Emergency call out and repairs to the Oak Avenue lighting column; Insurance - the figure of £1,341.91 includes insurance cover for all Lighting Columns; Insurance Claim - £3,600.73 has been received. It was said that £14,836.03 against a budget of £12,500 is OK.

Mr Jordan spoke about the existing Electricity Contract which is currently with ESPO (Eastern Shires Purchasing Organisation) and said that this is due for renewal. He said that whilst it is due to renew in October 2020, the Parish Council needs to sign up to the new contract by June.

Members felt that ESPO had provided good rates and felt that the Parish Council should continue with them, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council continue its Electricity Contract with ESPO for a further four years, until 2024, this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
Litter – OK; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one-off payment; 
Open Spaces – Contract out work – a little up; Servicing Dog Bins – this bill has recently been paid and is slightly up due to the new bin at Langley Road; Tractor Fuel/Ins/Maint – The figure of £650.56 is for Insurance only. Due to the sale of the tractor, no further payments will be made; Trees/Posts/Hedging - £2,186.02 includes the new fence at the Low Road end of the Green and the replacement damaged bollard (CGM Ltd have refunded this); New Equipment – £1,047.07 is for the new Bench and a new Litter Bin; £13,009.69 against a £13,200 budget is OK.
Wootton Park – Wages/Contract – £1,354.79 against a £1,500 budget is OK, thanks were given to Will Border and his team of volunteers for the work they carry out; Repairs/ Materials/ Fuel/ Insurance – OK, Repairs/Maintenance - £2,767.38 includes the cost to replace the damaged Cantilever swing and other vandalism, the Pavilion Roof lights and Bridge Repairs; Servicing Dog Bins – this bill has recently been paid; New Equipment – the cost of £208.78 is for a replacement Litter Bin; Time Credits - £375.00 is to top up the credits; With NWPC Contributions received at £3,286.73, the figure of £7,204.83 against a £7,875 budget is OK. 
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – the figure of £10,850.64 against a £6,250 budget includes the new front door, the Defibrillator Annual Service, new Railings, the levelling of the tarmac and the Contract Cleaning; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one-off payment; Fees/Licences/Refund - the figure of £4,235.00 includes the purchase of a Designated Premises Licence, a payment to Building Control and other professional fees, the Structural Survey and the Fire Risk Assessment; Hire Fees/Utility Refunds sits at £31,475.00 against a £30,000 budget. Total spend £1,174.87.
Miscellaneous – Citizens Advice Bureau - £250.00 Donation; Grant to SWiB - £500.00; Parish Assembly – refreshments £62.62. 
CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) – Payments totalling £20,122.50 have been received from Hopkins and Moore regarding the 9-acre field development. A further approximately £20,000 is due.
Income: Bank Interest – higher than expected at £981.79; Meeting Room Hire - £429.00; Solar Panel Income - £2,204.17; SWiB Contribution/Other - £5,601.64 includes a payment received from Castle Rising PC for the Nursery Lane fence repairs, a £500.00 donation from the Vancouver Round Table, the payment from CGM Ltd for the damaged bollard, £500 from NWPC towards the Knights Hill Planning Application Expenses and the Easement Fee re Wootton Park; Equipment Sold - £5,270.00 has been received from the sale of the Equipment and some Village Hall Chairs. Total Income - £13,544.90.
Mr Jordan confirmed that the Parish Council is in a good position with the nett total of the finances being £68,935.08 against a Budget of £94,835.00. 
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the end of year accounts; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
Members thanked Mr Jordan and Mrs Cornwell for the hard work they had put in to produce the end of year accounts.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council and Parish Annual Meeting: 
Mr Jordan confirmed that the Summary Sheets had been produced as a straight lift from the detailed Monitoring Sheet. He said that the Statement to the Annual Meeting clearly shows the Surplus for the year being £25,899.92.
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finance Committee should accept the two Summary Sheets which will be put forward to the full Parish Council next week; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Summary Sheet would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council prior to the next Parish Council meeting on 9th April 2019.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.30pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday 3rd July 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
3rd July 2019

                        


Chairman
